On September 18th the following request was received from Board Member Paulette Burdick regarding Board Item RE-4 (03-W) Royal Palm Beach Area Elementary:

Request:  Please attach a site map of the locations considered for 03-W and the outcome of the search.

Response:  Please see attached map.  The search area is a virtually built out area of residential and commercial.  The area is bifurcated by the C-51 Canal and Southern Boulevard with a major industrial area on the north side of Southern Boulevard.   

There were four locations with six different parcels or assemblages considered.  Site 1 was lost due to the owner's contract with Lennar Homes and the withdrawal of the zoning change request with the Village of Royal Palm Beach.  Site 2 had access issues and was rejected.  Sites 3 and 4 had site constraints due to FPL major distribution lines and site configuration.

The subject site is being recommended under RE-4.
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